
Department of Planning and Budget 
2024 Session Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB1067 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Hodges 

 

3.  Committee: Committee Referral Pending 

 

4. Title: Pharmacy technicians; expansion of allowable duties. 

 

5. Summary:    Allows pharmacy technicians to clarify quantity or refills for a prescription 

issued for a Schedule VI drug. Current law only allows pharmacy technicians to accept refill 

authorizations for prescribed drugs. The bill also allows pharmacy technicians to accept 

electronic transfer of a refill for a Schedule VI drug upon order of the pharmacist-in-charge or 

pharmacist on duty if the refill is not an on-hold prescription. The bill defines "on-hold 

prescription" as a valid prescription that is received and maintained at the pharmacy for initial 

dispensing on a future date. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. No Fiscal Impact. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This legislation would not have a fiscal impact on the Department of 

Health Professions. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  None. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
 


